
SAC Agenda 

April 3rd, 2018 

SAC balance is 4,411.33 

 

Members in attendance: Kathleen Hunting, Andrew Keffer, Tina Waldrop, Rebecca Keffer, Ashley Cousins, 

Alex Pappas, Linda Villadoniga, Shelly Erb, Amber Noseworthy, Kim Dixon, Deborah Giordano, Bonny 

Furlong, Emily Blum, Kristyrae Larson Richard. 

Meeting called to order: 5:31 1st: Linda Villadoniga 2nd: Bonny Furlong 

Approval of March minutes: 1st: Linda Villadoniga 2nd: Amber Noseworthy 

SAC survey:  Sarah will be sending out a survey to SAC members and would like everyone to answer truthfully 

and honestly. It is a quick survey about SAC and how you feel as a community.  

School Recognition Funds: Sarah sent out a ballot for the recognition funds. Every staff member received the 

ballot. Option 1 was the option we have used previously and there was a space to allow staff to change or add 

an option. We need to review and approve the current option for the 18-19 year. 1st: Stacy Asselta 2nd:  Bonny 

Furlong. Unanimous approval of funds.  

Five-Star: No reviews since we last met. We have a review at the end of the month and the folders are complete. 

Safety: We wanted to give another opportunity to provide some feedback for additional safety procedures that 

can be recommended. A recommendation was made about a drawstring bag with an emergency folder, safety 

kit, and class list for the class to take with them everywhere. The fence is still a concern. Mrs. Noseworthy 

attended a focus group with Mr. Forson and he is eager to listen to our recommendations. 

Title One and AVID updates: We have AVID celebrations and classroom activities featured on the morning 

news, opening meetings with AVID strategies, and using WICOR throughout our meetings. Classrooms use the 

AVID strategies throughout the day and our students have made it a part of their every day. We had a spring 

social and it was a successful event. We had the kindergarten play before spring break. 

Principal comments: We had students representing OES at the Character Cup, we celebrated Nurse Krystle at 

the EOY celebration. Fifth grade had the Jacksonville Zoo come in a speak to them about animal conservations 

specifically the tigers. We had a “Save the Wildcats” coin drive where they raised $339.38. We had a 

toothbrush drive led by Jennifer Twine and broke our record of what was donated: 483 dental hygiene items.   

Comments: There were no comments at this time. 

Meeting called to close: 5:49 1st: Stacy Asselta 2nd: Ashley Cousins  

Next meeting date: May 1st at 5:30 

 

 


